
TOWN OF ROSE HILL 

ACRES 
MINUTES FOR MAY 12, 2020 

                ***PRIOR TO BOARD APPROVAL 
 

Mayor David Lang called the regular monthly meeting of the Town of Rose 

Hill Acres to order at 6:05 p.m. (after everyone was connected via Conference 

call). Council members, Cindy Mason, Monte Guidry, Bobby Glach, Tina 

Bosch, and Attorney, Curtis Soileau were present. Guest present was Josh 

Pulley (MPTX) and Greg Wobbe (Grant Administrator). 
 

Bobby Glach made a motion to approve the April 14, 2020 Minutes.  Cindy 

Mason   seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
 

First item on the agenda was the update on CDBG #4332 Block Grant.  Josh 

Pulley (MPTX) told the Board of Alders that he had spoken with Terri 

Spencer and was told that the Acquisition and Infrastructure are deemed 

eligible.  He also said that once the document is ready, he will get it to the 

Mayor for his signature.   
 

Cindy Mason said that she had contacted Terri Spencer last week and to her 

understanding, the State of Texas has already met the 70% for LMI.  She also                            

had not heard anything else on it.  Mayor Lang said that he and Josh Pulley 

had spoken earlier and will collaborate more over the issue and that he would 

reach out to Jennifer Harris for more clarification.  Cindy Mason told Mayor 

Lang that she had Cynthia Hudson’s email and would get it to him later.  She 

also said that Terri Spencer is saying that SETX has not met the 70% for LMI 

(waiting on a response). 
 

Cindy Mason told the Board of Alders that she had emailed the 2020 Flood 

Project Abridged Application cover page to them around 5:00p.m. today.  The 

Project Name is being changed from Rose Hill Acres Master Drainage Project 

to Rose Hill Acres Flood Mitigation Improvements.  The Category 4, on 

protecting life and property, is moving to Category 2.  Cindy also said that 

there is a month to get any changes done before the deadline. The FIF 

deadline was May 14, 2020, but has been moved to June 15, 2020.  
 



Mayor Lang told the City Attorney and Board of Alders that he has spoken 

with Hardin County Strong’s Board of Directors and a resident, and would 

like to have a meeting with them and the Council, to make sure he is doing the 

correct thing.  Cindy Mason asked if it would be a regular public meeting.  

Curtis Soileau said that it would be public and would need to post notice.  He 

also said that he was not sure if H.C. Strong was a Government entity or 

Private; they may have to post meeting as well, if they are a public entity. 

Mayor Lang said that they should submit a plan for recovery.  Curtis Soileau 

said that the Board of Alders will not be able to meet with H.C. Strong or the 

resident in Executive Session.  He also said that there is not a contract 

required between Rose Hill Acres and  

 

H.C. Strong.  Mayor Lang asked if we could put it on the agenda, have person 

present their plans, and then go into Executive Session to discuss.  Curtis 

Soileau said that he  

didn’t believe that you can just go into Executive Session; it would have to be 

for attorney consultation or reason to believe litigation may pursue.   
 

Curtis Soileau told the Council that during the Corona Virus, Governor 

Abbott (March 18, 2020 Proclamation) has suspended parts of the Open 

Meeting Act, which was extended through mid-May, and as of today, has been 

extended for another thirty days. The second thing the Governor has done, 

was to set the number of people at 25% of occupancy capacity.  The City 

Attorney said that he did not believe that City Hall’s room would be   

compliance with the Governor’s order, housing all of H.C. Strong’s Board of 

Directors, the resident, and all of R.H.A.’s Council, Mayor, and others.  He 

suggested making arrangements with H.C. Fire Department to use their 

building or find a large enough room to comply with the Governor’s orders.  

Mayor Lang said that he would see if there is a compacity on the room. 

Maximum occupancy refers to the maximum number of people permitted in a 

room measured per foot for each width of the exit door.   
 

At 6:34 p.m., Cindy Mason made a motion to adjourn.  Bobby Glach seconded 

the motion and it passed unanimously. 

 

 

 

 

 

Karen Granato 

City Secretary   


